
 Cloud Kings 
Minutes from meeting held on 06/10/08 

 
Henry Bohe called the meeting to order at 7:31 pm.  
 
Treasurer’s Report 

Balance in the checkbook is $9,542.93 including the Legal Fund.   
Expenditures 
 $240.00 for Porta Potties (April May June) 
 $155.00 DCCC food handlers course 
 $231.00 Field Rental 
 $89.57 food and misc. for tail gate sale 
 $330.00 Field Mowing 
 
Did an online payment for field rolling and driveway stone.  Even though the billing 
information was entered the transaction apparently never executed.  Since they never 
went through I (John Anderson) have no record of what they should be (at home I have 
them).  So we owe about $500 for both.  The problem will be reconciled. 
 
Deposits  

$65.00 Dues  
$200.00 proceeds from tailgate sale 

 
Secretary 

63 counted members 70 total.   
 
Old Business 
 Field Committee 

No report 
 

 Bylaws Committee 
Tom Lauletta submitted before the meeting to all members, the suggested 
changes to the Bylaws from his committee.  Due to the low number of members 
present at the meeting, only sections 1-3 were reviewed and discussed.  
Discussions will continue at the next meeting and hopefully will be voted upon 
before the October meeting 
 

Boot Camp 
Cecil reported that there were 2 students at the boot camp.  He enjoyed it greatly.  
He feels there should be more than once a year.  He got a lot form it and he feels 
he can now fly. 

 
New Business 

 
 

Provisional Members 
 Jim Davenport signed on as a provisional member.  Alvin Johnson will be his sponsor. 
  
New Members 
 The following prospective members were voted to full membership status 
  Ralph McCafferty 
  Pat DiJoseph 
       
 
Field Marshall 
 2 frequency pins are missing 

Buckets of sand are needed at Harris field for the fly-in in case there is a Li-Poly battery 
fire 
 



Safety Officer 
 
50/50 

  
   
Events 

Our annual Fun Fly will be held on June 28 (rain date June 29) at Harris Field.  All sound 
restrictions will be lifted.  Mark Mc Quaide is organizing the event.  Tom Lauletta has 
been certified as a food handler and is in the process of obtaining permits for the food 
concessions.  Some ideas are contests, jet demonstration, 3-D demonstration and possibly 
some full-scale planes.  Lots of help will be needed.  Contact Mark McQuaide to 
volunteer to help. 
 
The club picnic is scheduled for September 6 at West Field.  Noise restrictions will be 
lifted. Pete Jones is organizing this event.  Hamburgers, hot dogs, drinks and condiments 
are by the club.  Members are to bring a covered dish.  This is an all day affair.  Pete is 
thinking of some events to have.   
 
October Fest Vintage R/C is in the planning.  Tom Lauletta will coordinate with Mike 
Denest as to club responsibilities.   
 
Christmas Dinner will be on December 6th or 13th.  Dick Plyler and Marion Jones are 
making the arrangements. 

  
Flight Instruction 

 
  
Airplane Talk 
 

Bob Fling brought two planes.  The first one he changed from about a 50” wingspan to 
approximately 80”.  The other plane might be a Brooklyn Dodger 
 
Pete brought a 50 size Helicopter (T-Rex 600?).  It has a 6s Lipo battery.  He gets about 
12 minutes of flight from a full charge on the battery.  The helicopter has a 53” rotor 
span.  It flies real well and weighs 6-1/2 pounds.  It is lots of fun to fly. 
 
Louis Kinney 
Louis talked about the rebuilding of Henry Belfiore’s Tribute.  He rebuilt it with plywood 
on both sides of the profile fuselage.  He used Gorilla Glue.  He is very impressed with 
this adhesive.  The plane flies as good as new with only a small weight gain with the 
repairs.   
. 
Next Meeting 
July 8, 2008 7:30 p. m. at West Field 
 
Respectfully Submitted by   
Tom Lauletta 
Secretary 
 


